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SUBJECT:   
A briefing and update on progress of the Financial Policies Work Group (FPWG) and approval to amend FPWG Charter to review additional financial policies.  
SUMMARY: 

The committee will be briefed by Council staff and FPWG member Beth Mountsier with regard to the attached memo (Attachment 1).  
The FPWG is recommending that the Regional Water Quality Committee (RWQC) to amend the FPWG Charter (Attachment 2) to add review of Regional Wastewater Services Plan (RWSP) policy FP-10.  

In addition the FPWG is recommending the RWQC to more formally commit, via an amendment to the charter, to a review of RWSP policy FP-8 when the Cedar River Water and Sewer District, et al. v King County, et al. litigation is concluded, settled or dismissed.
Because there are no line numbering it is challenging to draft amendments to the Charter.  Therefore, the following are suggested edits to the Charter that could be formalized – or made by a verbal motion to accomplish the recommendations from the FPWG.  

On page 3 of the FPWG Charter, dated August 28, 2009, following Section E, insert the following and re-alphabetize the remaining section(s): 

F. Review the intent and wording of policies regarding use of Wastewater Treatment Division assets. 

RWSP-FP 10 pledges the assets of the wastewater system for the exclusive benefit of the wastewater system including operating expenses, debt service payments, asset assignment and the capital program associated therewith.  The policy calls for the system to be fully reimbursed for the value associated with any use or transfer of such assets for other county government purposes.  Transfers of assets are to be reported on by the Executive.   There have been some questions as to whether use of wastewater assets related to reclaimed water or other purposes potentially are in conflict with this policy.  The history and intent of the policy should be reviewed along with the current circumstances of the utilities assets which are used to produce energy, fertilizers (biosolids) and reclaimed water.  
G.  Review policies regarding funding of water quality activities from wastewater revenues once pending litigation related to the same is concluded, settled or dismissed.

When the Cedar River Water and Sewer District, et al. v  King County, et al. litigation is concluded, settled or dismissed, the FPWG should review FP-8 regarding utilization of up to 1.5% of Wastewater Treatment Division operating budget for appropriate water quality projects – (aka ‘Culver’ funding).  Depending on the outcome of the litigation, the FPWG should review the existing policy and recommend a policy amendment(s) or none, should none be necessary.  Should the FPWG no longer be holding regular meetings when the litigation is concluded, the RWQC should conduct the review.
ATTACHMENTS:
1.  Memo from Mountsier to Regional Water Quality Committee on behalf of FPWG members, dated August 25, 2010

2. Charter for Financial Policies Work Group, dated August 28, 2009
